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30 September 2015
Community Pharmacy: Public Health Service
Patient Group Direction (PGD) for supply of prophylactic paracetamol following Men B vaccine
Dear Colleague
Please find attached NHS Circular PCA (P) (2015) 25 Community Pharmacy: Public Health Service Provision of prophylactic antipyretic (paracetamol) following the Meningococcal Group B vaccine; and other childhood vaccinations dated 28 September 2015.
Background
NHS Circular PCA (P) (2015) 20 dated 14 September advised that further information would follow about the supply of paracetamol in advance of or following childhood vaccinations under the Public Health Service and this is provided in the attached Circular.

Please note that if you have received the Circular already it has subsequently been amended slightly with the permission of The Scottish Government to remove references to accredited pharmacists. They have also given Boards authority to amend the authorisation form, which individual pharmacists sign for returning to their Health Board.
Introduction

This PGD is not intended to replace GP prescribing but it now allows community pharmacists to be the usual location for the supply of prophylactic paracetamol as part of their core services. However there will be some remote and rural locations where the community pharmacy option is not available and so both arrangements will remain in place to support the Men B programme.
A PGD is required because of licensing restrictions on Pharmacy and General Sales List paracetamol products which currently only allow a maximum of two doses for infants of 2 months. The Summary of Product Characteristics and the Patient Information Leaflets are to be updated but in the meantime the PGD allows pharmacists to advise parents to give three 2.5ml doses of infant paracetamol suspension 120mg/5ml to any infant under one year of age.
Because of the current differences between the Patient Information Leaflet and packaging on these products and the updated advice it is mandatory that the pharmacist personally counsels the parent/patient representative or guardian on the updated advice and this is detailed in the Service Procedure.
Action
· Read and sign the PGD and send  a copy of the signed authorisation form to Aileen Trappitt, Admin Assistant at this office or fax to 01463 713844 by return.
· Make sure that you share this information with all locums and the pharmacy team particularly around the requirements of the PGD.
PTO

· All pharmacists, technicians and locums should undertake the e-learning modules on adverse drug reactions developed by NES and the Yellow Card Centre referred to in PCA (P) (2015) 26 as soon as possible.

· Note that if supplying prophylactic paracetamol for the prevention of fever following other childhood vaccinations then the licensed dosage instructions should be followed not the PGD which is for Men B prophylaxis only.

· If you have been supplying prophylactic paracetamol suspension under the Minor Ailment Service (MAS) for childhood vaccinations then you should cease doing so as MAS should not be used.
· Make sure that the supply under the PHS is recorded on CPUS forms and that it is written as “MVP infant paracetamol suspension S/F 120mg/5ml”.
Kind Regards
Andrew
Andrew Green | Area Regulations, Contracts & Controlled Drugs Governance Pharmacist 






